Rovaniemi Declaration

World Winter Cities Association for Mayors has been an active network of more than twenty cities from the northern areas.  The work of the WWCAM has been going on for 40 years. 
During the past decades, all the participating cities have seen the huge change the world has gone through both in good and in bad.  Globalization has brought all of us closer together and enhanced logistical connections have improved the flow of goods and visitors to every corner of the globe.  On the other hand, global warming has accelerated into a climate crisis and new fresh ideas, as well as concrete actions, are now needed to secure our future.  Despite the challenges, winter cities look to the future with confidence.

The Covid-19 pandemic has ruled the world and greatly influenced human interaction for the past two years. We have learned to communicate virtually.  However, virtual communication is not a substitute for face-to-face meetings. Hopefully, this WWCAM first virtual conference and general assembly will also be the last of its kind and we are able to meet face-to-face in the future.  

The theme of the 19th WWCAM is Aging Society in Winter Cities and Cold Climate. The theme of the conference was decided before the pandemic, but pandemic has highlighted even more the loneliness and isolation of people, especially the elderly.  Infrastructure, architecture, and urban planning are challenging in every city.  However, in winter cities these challenges are of a particular nature due to climatic factors and winter conditions. 

Recognizing these challenges, winter cities hereby declare the commitment to strengthening cooperation, looking for solutions to slow down climate change, improving urban planning, and taking more into account the needs of an aging population.   We will work together in the spirit of partnership, with mutual respect and seeking the way to common success.
